Rotherham » )

il N

Deputy Leader - Cllr Gordon Watson
Riverside House

4™ Floor, Wing B

Main Street |

Rotherham |

S60 1AE

= (01709) 822701

E gordon.watson@rotherham.gov.uk

Councillor A Carter

c/o Rotherham Town Hall
Moorgate Street
ROTHERHAM

S60 2TH

BY EMAIL 7 September 2018

Dear Councillor Carter

Further to the question that you were going to ask at the full council meeting but were
unfortunately unable to attend. Please find below a written response.

“The crossing patrol person has been cut on Bawtry Road in Brinsworth. Please provide the
report and rationale behind this?”

The Cabinet report on 14" November, 2016 (http://modgov-p-
db/documents/g13636/Agenda%20frontsheet%2014th-Nov-
2016%2010.00%20Cabinet%20and%20Commissioners%20Decision%20Making%20Meetin
a.pdf?T=0 ) relating to School Crossing Patrols agreed that:-

1. the Council will fund school crossing patrols at crossing points only where national
and local road safety criteria are met.

2. That a full independent survey review of school crossing patrol points take place
every four years. There will be a requirement for the survey to take place in 2017/18.

The survey completed in October 2017 identified several changes and the School Crossing
Patrol Point on Bawtry Road, Brinsworth did not meet the criteria for provision. The school
was notified that from the end of the academic year 2017/18 the Council would no longer
fund the provision of the service. Brinsworth Manor School was approached to offer a
charged Service Level Agreement to enable the service to continue, they declined to take up
this offer and so the Crossing Patrol ceased.

| hope the above information adequately addresses your question.

Yours sincerely

Clir Ggrdon Watson
Deputy Leader
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